Pamela Varni

From: Pamela Varni

Sent: Friday, March 10, 2017 9:50 AM

To: All Users

Cc: APOC (doa.apocjnu@alaska.gov); "heather.dalberg@alaska.gov’
Subject: Sanctioning of a Charitable Event - Legislative Skits
Attachments: 54th Annual Legislative Skits - April 1, 2017 pdf

Dear Legislators and Legislative Staff:

Representative Sam Kito, Chair of Legislative Council, has sanctioned the below charitable event.
Legislative Skits — Saturday, April 1, 2017 —- Centennial Hall, Juneau

Please see the attached information on the event and Representative Kito’s approval. Legislative Council at
their February 3, 2005 meeting, granted the Chair of Legislative Council the ability to sanction charitable events
under AS 24.60.080(a)(2)(B). The Chair would at the next scheduled Legislative Council meeting have the
Council ratify the Chair's approval of the event(s). It will also be posted on the Intranet under Legislative
Council Sanctioned Charitable Events link.

Per AS 24.60.080(a)(2)(B) it allows lobbyists to give tickets to a charitable event to Legislators and legislative
staff. The charity must be a 501(c)(3) corporation and the Legislative Council must give approval in advance of
the gift giving. The value of the ticket counts against the annual limit on lobbyists ($250).

Tickets from persons who are not lobbyists may exceed the $250 gift limit. A disclosure of the value of the
ticket is required within 60 days as well as gifts received at the particular charity event that have a value of $250

or more.
Best regards,

Pam

Pam Varni, Executive Director
Legislative Affairs Agency
State Capitol, Room 3

Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Main line (907} 465-3800
Direct line (907) 465-6622
Cell phone {907} 209-1942



Chairman:

Rep. Sam Kito
State Capitol 403
907-465-4766

Vice Chairman:
Sen. Bert Stedman

House Members:

Rep. Matt Claman

Rep. Bryce Edgmon
Rep. David Guttenberg
Rep. Charisse Millett
Rep. Dan Ortiz

Rep. Louise Stutes
Alternate:

Rep. Harriet Drummond
Rep. David Eastman

Senate Members:
Sen. Lyman Hoffman
Sen. Pete Kelly

Sen. Anna MacKinnon
Sen. Kevin Meyer
Sen. Peter Micciche
Sen. Gary Stevens
Alternate:

Sen. Cathy Giessel

Session & Interim:
State Capitol 403
Juneau, AK 99801
907-465-4766

Committee Aide:
Crystal Koeneman
State Capitol 403
907-465-5050

30" Alaska State Legislature

Legislative Council Committee

Charitable Events Request

Please Return Form to Crystal.Koeneman@akleg.gov

Date of Request: March 9, 2017

Organization: Alaska Legislative Skits

Date of Event: April 1, 2017

Name of Event: 54th Annual Legislative Skits

Applicant Name: Lamkin Tim
Last First Title

Tax ID Number: Big Brother/Big Sister 80-0064172 and AWARE 92-0064944

Description of Event:

See Attached
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"Legislative Council Sanctioned Events

Per AS 24.60.080(a)(2)(B), lobbyists may be allowed to give tickets to a charitable event to Legislators and legislative
staff. The charity must be a 501(c)(3) corporation and the Legislative Council must give its approval in advance of the gift
giving. The value of the ticket counts against the annual limit on lobbyists (5250).
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Representative Sam Kito, ITT
Chair, Legislative Council
Alaska State Legislature

March 9, 2019

Dear Rep. Kito,

Pursuant to AS 24.60.080(a), I write to respectfully request the Legislative Council
officially sanction the 54™ Annual Legislative Skits. The show is on schedule to take place
on April 1, 2017 at the Centennial.

No really, we are not joking. The show is actually occurring on April Fools' Day, 2017. And
while the show starts at about 7:00 P.M. that evening and many others' jokes will have likely
already played out around town and through the Capitol Building by that time of day, we
staff, who have been diligently preparing for the event, are placing a self-imposed ban on all
of our own jokes between now and until the rise of the curtain that evening.

And when the curtain does rise, boy do we have some things to share with you.!

In traditional fashion, after expenses all proceeds from our event will go to Big Brothers/Big
Sisters [TID: 80-0064172]; and AWARE (Aiding Women in Abuse & Rape Emergencies) [TID:
92-0064944].

Interested folks may see Room 514 of the Capitol for ticket information.

Thank you for your consideration.

Best,

| 0%

Tim Lamkin, Chair
Alaska Legislative Skits

Tel: 907-347-8467
E-Mail: akskitters@yahoo.com






